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Trinity Presbyterian Church 
Guest Preacher: Rev. Dr. Ann Laird Jones 

January 22, 2017 

 
We are a welcoming church family, 
developing disciples who joyfully 

minister to others in the name of Christ. 

We extend a special welcome to our guests today!  We hope you will find comfort 

and meaning in our service as we worship together.  After the service, please join us at the 

entrance doors to receive a welcome gift and become better acquainted.  Our church family 

appreciates your presence here today, and we look forward to seeing you again soon. 



Worship Service 
January 22, 2017  

 
“THE WESTMINSTER CHIMES”  (Please use this time to prepare for worship.)      

 
  GATHERING TOGETHER 

     
   WELCOME & ANNOUNCEMENTS  
 
   SHARING JOYS AND CONCERNS  
 
   PRELUDE   
 
  CALL TO WORSHIP:                     Suzanne Lundstrom 

 Leader:   Come, let us celebrate the forgiving, reconciling love of God in Christ. 
 People:  Once we were lost and far from God; now we have been found and 
       are welcomed home. 
 Leader:   Know that God has lavished love on us forever. 
 People:  We rejoice in the Good News of forgiveness and hope. 
 
* GATHERING SONG:  #260—A Mighty Fortress Is Our God 
 
   PRAYER OF CONFESSION:  (unison)                  Suzanne Lundstrom 

 God of mercy and love, forgive us when we wander away from you.  Forgive us 
 when we lose our way because of sin.  We thank you for your steadfast love that 
 will never let us go.  Welcome us home once again.  Move us to love others as 
 you have loved us.  In the name of Jesus, hear our prayer . . .   
                                          

 SILENT CONFESSION           
 ASSURANCE OF PARDON 
 
* GREETING ONE ANOTHER:        
  Leader:  May the peace of Christ be with you. 

 People:  And also with you. 
 
  CONGREGATIONAL RESPONSE:  Turn Your Eyes Upon Jesus 

Turn your eyes upon Jesus, look full in His wonderful face 
And the things of earth will grow strangely dim 
In the light of His glory and grace 

 
GROWING IN THE WORD 

            
   SCRIPTURE READING:  Luke 10,15,16 (select portions)   Rev. Dr. Ann Laird Jones 
  
   CHILDREN’S MESSAGE 
    
   ANTHEM:  All Creatures of Our God and King                                  Audrey Snyder  

 
  SERMON                               Rev. Dr. Ann Laird Jones 
 
  OFFERING OUR TITHES AND GIFTS:                                       
      (You are also invited to sign the friendship pad and pass along for others to do the same) 
 
  OFFERTORY    
     
* DOXOLOGY 
 Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; Praise Him, all creatures here below; 
 Praise Him above, ye heavenly host; Praise Father, Son, and Holy  Ghost.  
 Amen. 
    
  PASTORAL PRAYER                            Pastor Steve  
 

GOING INTO THE WORLD 
 
* SENDING SONG:  #387—Savior, Like a Shepherd Lead Us   

* BENEDICTION                             Pastor Steve          
                                           
* POSTLUDE  

 

Rev. Dr. Ann Laird Jones received the MDiv degree from Louisville Seminary in 1982, and the 
Doctor of Ministry degree in Arts and Theology from Wesley Theological Seminary in 2008. 
She is an ordained minister in the PCUSA, and a member of St. Andrew Presbytery. Since 1993 
Ann is the Director of Arts Ministry at Montreat Conference Center, where she focuses on 
collaborative worship planning and visual arts for Summer Sunday Worship, as well as 
directing the Currie Craft Center and Sally Jones Pottery, as well as teaching at Worship and the 
Arts: Advent, Arts, Recreation and Worship (ARW) Conference, Road Scholars, and Fall Craft 
Week. Candy Wheat, director of Arts Ministry at Trinity Presbyterian Church, is her favorite 
potter! Ann has always found tremendous energy in the vigorous and thrilling conversation 
between arts and theology, and is particularly excited about the Saint Johns Bible. She regularly 
commutes between Montreat, NC and Greenville, Mississippi, where she has a great husband, 
Michael Caulfield. They have two grown children, Sarah (Sally) 27, and Douglas, 23. She loves 
anything having to do with art, music, violin, books, gardening and people. 
 
The Saint Johns Bible is here with us in worship today thanks to the generosity of Montreat 
Conference Center and Louisville Seminary through a grant from the Sally Jones Arts & 
Theology Fund. 
 
 

Large print hymnals and hearing devices are available.  Please feel free to ask an usher for help. 



OPPORTUNITIES for the WEEK of January 22, 2017 
 

SUNDAY (01/22)               9:00 a.m. Blended Worship Service  
       (Traditional & Contemporary) 
                 9:45 a.m. Sunday School                                          
                          11:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service 
       Guest Preacher—Rev. Dr. Ann Laird 
       Jones:  St. John’s Bible 
                                             4:00 p.m. Youth Handbells  
       4:45 p.m.—5:30 p.m. Children’s Choir Practice 
 
MONDAY (01/23)   7:00 p.m. Dartball game at Christ Church Methodist 
 
TUESDAY (01/24)           10:00 a.m. JCPS Pottery Class 
            11:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. Autism Pottery Class 
                          1:00 p.m.—2:00 p.m. Apple Patch Pottery Class 
                          2:30 p.m.—3:30 p.m. Autism Pottery Class 
      5:30 p.m.—8:00 p.m. EACM Hispanic Mom’s Group  
 
WEDNESDAY (01/25)   9:30 a.m. Sew ‘n Sews 
   10:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m. Open Studio 
             11:00 a.m.—12:00 p.m.  Autism Pottery Class 
                 1:00 p.m.—2:00 p.m. Dreams with Wings Pottery Class 
       2:30 p.m.—3:30 p.m. Autism Pottery Class 
      6:00 p.m. WoW and WoW Jr.—Catered Meal 
                                    6:30 p.m.—7:10 p.m. Adult Handbells 
                 7:15 p.m.—8:15 p.m. Adult Choir    
       
THURSDAY (01/26)10:30 a.m.—11:30 a.m. Dreams with Wings Pottery Class 
             
FRIDAY (01/27)      7:00 p.m.—9:00 p.m. Youth Group 
 
SUNDAY (01/29)                        9:00 a.m. Blended Worship Service  
       (Traditional & Contemporary) 
                 9:45 a.m. Sunday School                                          
                          11:00 a.m. Traditional Worship Service 
                                             4:00 p.m. Youth Handbells  
       4:45 p.m.—5:30 p.m. Children’s Choir Practice 

Prayer Concerns 
Collette Sangster;  Jean Schachner and children (Collette Sangster’s daughter and 

grandchildren; Skip Wilborn; Kyle Smith (Michael & Deanna Smith’s son); Fred Groebli 

(Bert & Suzanne Lundstrom’s nephew); Ann Hocker (friend of Linda Jones); Wayne 

Sheeler (Diane Jewell’s father); Sandy Koukola; Janet Pender; Brent (Bill & RoseMary 

Hambleton’s grandson); Camille Williams-Neal; Margaret Bloss; Doc & Jane Kurfees; 

Dottie Watson; Diane Frye; Phil Strohmeier; Henry Hinson (grandson of TPC preschool 

teacher, Gail Hinson); Mary Corum; Marie Farris; Norma Pennington; Norma Rich (mother 

of Mary Harville); Clyde Muse; Erica Shelley; Richard Ross; Matt Zoeller; Richard 

Paulmann; Andrew Cropper (Cathy & Tom Dawson’s nephew); David Strohmeier (son of 

Phil & Linda); Kathy Willinger (Steve & Kay Nolan’s daughter); Traci Genevose (Ann 

Moorman’s step-sister); Carrey Dewey (Ann Moorman’s friend); John Hanson (Jim 

McDaniel’s brother-in-law); our service people and their families; peace in the world. 

Our collection counters next week will be Roger Harvell and Betty Wilborn and 
our ushers next week will be Jennifer Hacker and Anuji Abraham.  
 
Preschool Registration:  Trinity Preschool is accepting applications for the 
2017-2018 school year. All preschool and church families may enroll during in-house 
registration January 3rd-13th. Church members receive a tuition 
discount.  Registration forms are located in the narthex.  For additional info or to 
schedule a visit, contact the preschool by phone (244-0054) or email at 
trinity_preschool@att.net.   
 
Directory Update:  Kathy MacDonald’s new email address is halo2949@gmail.com 
 
Dartball:  1/9/17 Home Match vs. Harvey Browne Presbyterian 
Game 1: Lost 4-3 in 10 innings ~ Game 2: Won 2-1 ~ Game 3: Won 2-0 
Current record: 17-28 
 
Next up...January 23 – AWAY VS. Christ Church Methodist Church 
                January 30 –HOME VS. St Matthews Baptist Church     
  (THIS IS THE CHANGED MATCH FROM NOVEMBER 14!!!) 

 

January 25
th

, 6:00 p.m.—WOW Wednesday 
 

All are welcome to come out and join our WOW Program every 
Wednesday with the exception of the 3rd Wednesday.   We will 
offer WOW Mission on the 1st Wednesday and a WOW        
Program on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays. 
 
We start with a catered dinner.  Cost is $6.50 per adult to be          
pre-paid.  A Fellowship Committee member will collect payment 
on Sundays January 15 & 22 after worship. You may also place 
a CHECK in the WOW envelope attached to the Fellowship 
bulletin board.  

 
WOW Juniors will have a special spirit-filled time with music, Bible lessons, and activities, 
WOW Adults will engage in discipleship and Bible study, and our WOW missions will focus 
on outreach and support missions and missionaries.    
 
Join us for a time of growth and fellowship in our faith through Jesus Christ our Savior.  
 

The Christian Education Committee 

mailto:trinity_preschool@att.net


MISSION   
 

Happy New Year!! -  Plans are being made for the WOW Mission Focus for 2017 
 
February 1st -  We will have a Representative from: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
The purpose is three-fold. (1) Many in our church family are reaching a time when we may 
need assistance in some areas of our lives.  (2) The Sandwich Generation; you are still 
raising your family, but also have increasing concerns and responsibility for your parents.  
(3) You may be the one that has a heart for the Senior Saints of our community and are 
looking for a Volunteer opportunity.  Come see what services & opportunities are available. 
 

Meal: will be provided by the Women’s Sunday School Class 
 
 
March 1st – We have rescheduled:   

 
 

Beth Green founder of My Dog Eats First will come & tell us about the unique Mission  
opportunity.  We will also be doing a hands on project to support “My Dog Eats First”.  

 
Supplies that the My Dog Eats First often needs: 

We would love to have a supply on March 1 that we can donate: 
 

Dog/Cat Food - Wet and Dry 
Heavy Duty Storage Bins (for our foodbank, to keep the mice out) 
Zip Lock Bags (1 or 2 Gallon and Sandwich Size Zip lock Bags) 

Cat Litter 
Animal Food Dishes & Water Bowls 

Collars/Leashes & Harnesses of ALL sizes 
New or GENTLY USED (clean) fleece blankets 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Immediate Volunteer Openings! 
(January, 2017) 

 
Front Desk Receptionist:  Varied and substitutes 

Greet and assist individuals with appointments for services at EACM.     
Assist with administrative duties.  Training and shadowing required.  

 
Food Pantry:  Recycling!   

Take broken down boxes to recycling center.  Any time you want! 
 

Data Collection Committee 
Are you a data geek or do you have statistics skills?  The Helping Hands 

Partnership committee is looking for individuals who can assist with da-
ta collection and analysis. 

 
Helping Hands Partnership:   

Do you like creating educational materials?  The Helping Hands Partner-
ship needs help with the creation of internet-based education re-
sources.  A participant watches a short 5 – 10 minute video and then 
answers questions or responds in short answer to the information 
learned.  We have examples.  Need about 12 different learning pack-
ets. 

 
Latino Outreach Program:  Babysitter Mondays 9:30-11:30AM. 

Provide care for babies and toddlers while parents attend English as a 
Second Language class at Springdale Presbyterian Church. Extensive 
background check will be performed. You do not need to speak 
Spanish.  
 

Latino Outreach Program: Interpreter:  
Flexible days and times.  All languages – particularly Farsi  
 

 
Training is provided for each position.  Extensive criminal background check is 

required.  
Interested?  Attend an orientation on the first Thursday of each month at 10:00-

11:00 AM! Please contact EACM for more information (502) 426-2824. 

EACM’s  
vision is a 

community 
where every 

person is  
empowered 

to be fed, 
sheltered 
and safe. 

EACM’s Items Needed for Food Pantry 
 

Pancake Mix Syrup    Jelly 
Dry Beans  Laundry Detergent Gravy  
Toilet Paper Saltine Crackers  
Diced Tomatoes   

 
Please note: We have an abundance of green beans and corn.   

These items are not needed. 
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The St. John’s Bible 
Introduced to Trinity Presbyterian Church 

by the Rev. Dr. Ann Laird Jones 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Saint John's Bible is the first completely handwritten and illuminated 

(“illustrated”) Bible officially commissioned since the invention of the printing 

press. 

 

On January 22nd, we have the privilege to experience this Bible first-hand, as well 

as learn more about the significance of God’s Word represented in this unique 

and beautiful design. 

 

The Rev. Dr. Ann Laird Jones, an alumnus of Louisville Seminary and an           

ordained Presbyterian minister, will share with us this exciting rendering of    

Scripture. 


